
 
 
28 April 2025 

 
Team Māhuri (Year 4/5/6) Newsletter - Term 2, 2025 

 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

After a successful Term 1 in Team Māhuri , we have an action-packed term coming up, including cross-country, 
and student-led conferences 
 

Classroom programme: The classroom focus continues to be on effective numeracy and literacy learning. Our 
other curriculum focuses this term are: 
Science/Arts: Fabric & Fibre 
Numeracy: Add/Sub, Mult/Div, Measurement, Financial literacy 
Literacy:  Creative writing, reading plays 
PE: Cross-country 
 

The Russley Values continue to be a major focus for Māhuri and across the whole school, as all our work filters 
through the dispositions of: Hauora (healthy), Manaakitanga (respectful), Whānaungatanga (team-player), 
Auahatanga (creative, problem-solver). Through these dispositions, we will continue to have an increasingly 
more collaborative, integrated team that will enable us to provide much greater flexibility in approaches to the 
curriculum to meet individual learning needs. It will be an exciting term with lots of opportunities for the 
students to establish positive learning habits, work with a range of teachers and peers,  and become self-
directed learners. 
 

Uniform: Sun hats are not compulsory during the winter terms. 
 

Educa: Thank you for your engagement with our online real-time reporting platform, and it has been great to 
see your feedback. We will continue to post throughout the term on different areas of your child’s learning. 
 

Y 5/6 Winter Sport: We will be looking to trial and organise our Winter Sports teams for Year 5/6  (football, 
netball, rugby, hockey, multisport) later in the term. Our teams will compete in term 3. 
 

Important dates: 
Week 3 – Years 4-8 cross-country Fri 16/5 11.00am-1.15pm @ Crosbie Park 
Week 6 – King's Birthday (school closed Mon 2/6) 
Week 8 – Student-led conferences Tue 17/6 , Wed 18/6  
Week 8 – Matariki (school closed Fri 20/6) 
Week 9 – NW Choir performs Wed 25/6, ART ATTACK student art display Thu 26/6, 
                 Last day of term Fri 27/6 
 

Questions / Queries: 
Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you have any questions or queries. 
 
Team Māhuri Teachers 
Maria Thwaites (Room 1)   maria.thwaites@russley.school.nz 
Vanessa Ireland (Room 2)  vanessa.ireland@russley.school.nz 
Sophie Lennon (Room 3)    sophie.lennon@russley.school.nz 
Pete De Wit (Room 4)    pete.dewit@russley.school.nz 
Lucy Handford (Room 5)   lucy.handford@russley.school.nz 
Rachel Simmonds (Room 6)  rachel.simmonds@russley.school.nz 
 

                                               
                                        Kei ōu ringaringa te ao                The world is yours 
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